
July 2021 Business Meeting Notes 

Officer reports: 

• Senechal: Encourage barony to show up and share their love of the game. 

• Exchequer:  

• Financial balance was discussed. 
• Donations jar at meeting and practices discussed.  We have an event in September, which we do 

not know how it will go. 
• Paypal deputy sought.  
• Regular deputy sought. 

• Heavy Marshal: In person practices have resumed.  2 done.  Turn out of non-fighters is high.  Must 
include disclaimer on sign in sheet.  3 sets of loaner gear with some issues.  Female athletic guard 
ordered. 

• Rapier Marshal: Only one person at practice, no fighting.  Combined with Fighter practice. 

• Archery Marshal: Nothing to report.  25th is the first new archery practice. 

• Thrown Weapons: Office is now vacant, Archery Marshall is filling in.  Combines with archery practice. 

• Lists: Nothing to report. New Lists sought.  Needed for Lord Defenders. 

• Webminister: Took office at the July social, has the login, and is getting familiar with the site.  Front 
page updated to reflect Covid reopening.  Republishing meetings and invites.  Rapier practice info 
updated today.  Officer updated info sought.  All officers to check info on website and confirm or 
provide corrections.  Submissions to the web updates link now reach the Webminister.  Plan to publish 
Lord Defenders ASAP.   

• Social Media Officer: Disclaimer needed for ALL events, however tiny. 

• Arts and Sciences Sewing night events are ongoing. May set up a separate craft night, not on Mondays.  
Culinary resumes in September. 

• Chatelaine: First in person Thorsday in a long time took place.  3 new out-kingdom families. 1 new 
family with a returning member.  Thorsdays will be held at Wapato until October, after that it will be 
back at Dryers with newcomers classes resuming.  Ordering business cards. 

• Golden Key: Vacant, in storage. 

• Demo Coordinator: Open, nothing to report. 

• Hospitality: Nothing to report.  No food, except individually packaged, allowed.  Can accept food and 
water donations at events and practices.  Helping protégé with socials and fight practice.   

• Scribe: Classes recently.  Charter and award painting is ongoing to prepare for Lord Defenders and 
stock up for the Harvest Feast. First practice is the 17th. 

• Chamberlain: All the stuff is still there.  Otto is the new chamberlain. 



• Chronicler: Newsletter contributions sought by next Sunday. 

• Sergeantry: Meeting in August.  Current slate will not be finished by Harvest Feast, so it will be pushed 
out a year.  Reach out to all of them for help. 

• Family Activities: Helping with Newcomers All Thing.  Preparing for Lord Defenders. 

• Herald:  

• Couple people working on names. 
• Voice Heralds sought. 

Upcoming Events: 

• Newcomers All-thing in July – Class descriptions and bios to be emailed this weekend. 

• Lord Defenders shared on the Chatelaines’ FB page.  Fantastic site with a hill for parking, plenty of 
space for everything.  Work party needed to remove vegetation.  Event steward is struggling to find 
vendors, with many contacted like Burnt village wares going out of business.  Competing with Summits’ 
crown event for vendors.  Bardic and A&S planned. RV parking available. 

• Harvest Feast is in a holding pattern for info on whether food will be permitted. 

• Dromecha and Maire are putting together a twice-monthly bardic circle, which may be on Thursday. 

• Claire recently acquired a family from 3 mountains.  Looking for Youth Armored Combat, currently 
bundled with Family Activities.  Nearest would be Glymm Mere, but Heavy Marshal may have loaner 
gear available.   

• Bid received from Anika for Candlemas.   

• Francisca highlighted some website updates needed. 

• Awards and largess party to be hosted by Beth, events to be set up. 

• Baron’s words: Remember peoples names. Work on using SCA names. Ask if you’ve forgotten. Don’t 
feel bad. Tone down rumors. Less drama. Pull aside and ask if you hear a rumor. Don’t pass on info. 

• Baroness’ words: Officers need to send in quarterly reports. Don’t forget. Due by the 31st. Keep the 
momentum going. Remind people to attend practices. Try not to leave the load on a few people. Molds 
for awards are to be acquired soon. Pouring more pendants. Push events to newcomers.  

• Financial wrote a check for the storage units. 

Action Items: 

• All officers to check info on website and confirm or provide corrections. 

 


